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SLIDE 1 – COVER SLIDE

SLIDE 2 - 2016 PROBABLE 1 PROJECTION

Madam President and members of Council, the Society Committee on Budget and Finance met on Saturday.  The Society’s 2016 Probable 1 Projection calls for a Net from Operations of $17.3 million.  This is $3.9 million higher than the Approved Budget but only $723,000 higher than 2015.  Total revenues are projected to be $528.8 million, essentially on Budget, and 3.3% higher than prior year.  Total expenses are projected at $511.5 million, which is 0.6% favorable to Budget, and 3.3% higher than 2015.  

SLIDE 3 – 2016 PROBABLE 1 PROJECTION: Sources and Uses
The Society’s sources of net contribution, shown here at the top of the slide, are projected to total $78.5 million and include Information Services (i.e., CAS and Publications), Investments and Net Dues Revenue. These sources fund net expenses associated with Society Programs (in light blue), Web Strategy & Operations, and All Other activities. One of the key takeaways from this chart is the importance of CAS and Publications to the Society’s financial health.
SLIDE 4 – FINANCIAL GUIDELINES

As shown on this dashboard, the Society is expected to end the year in compliance with four of the five Board-established financial guidelines.    

The one guideline where compliance is not anticipated is the yellow highlighted Fund Balance Ratio, which is a measure of the adequacy of Unrestricted Net Assets (or reserves).  The Board has set a guideline for Unrestricted Net Assets at 50% of the annual operating budget. That means unrestricted net assets should be sufficient to cover half of the operating expenses for the following year.  ACS has been out of compliance with this guideline since the financial crisis in 2008.  Through July 31 the Fund Balance Ratio is at 26%.  A return to full compliance will require continued strong operating performance and a modest increase in long term interest rates.  

SLIDE 5 – PROGRAM FUNDING REQUESTS
The Committee considered several program funding requests for 2017. As shown on the next two slides, the Board subsequently approved funding for the Atlantic Basin Conference on Chemistry or ABCChem; the ChemIDP Program; and the International Student Chapter Program.   Note that the slides summarize net expenses before indirect assessments.  

ABCChem is a new, world-class chemistry conference with international partners that will bring together chemists, chemical engineers, and allied scientists to present research and to network.  ChemIDP (where IDP stands for individual development plans) will transform career planning in the chemical sciences by using an iterative process to guide people through their career development using an interactive website with an accompanying workshop.  

SLIDE 6 – PROGRAM FUNDING REQUESTS (CONT.)

And, finally, the International Student Chapter Program will support international chemistry students with ACS resources and programming similar to the ACS Student Chapter Program here in the U.S.  
Madam President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.


Dr. Kristin Omberg, Chair
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